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City of Rock Falls 
603 W. 10th Street 

Rock Falls, IL 61071-2854 

Mayor 
William B. Wescott 

 815-380-5333 

City Administrator 
Robbin D. Blackert 

815-564-1366 

City Clerk 
Eric Arduini 

815-622-1104 

City Treasurer 
Kay Abner 

815-622-1100 

February 6, 2019 

Whiteside County 

Re: 12717 Lawrence Road, Sterling, IL 61081 
Parcel # 10-36-228-007; 10-36-228-009 

(Application for Rezoning) 

Dear Joel Horn: 

The following is in response to a request by Whiteside County to determine 
whether the City has an objection to the rezoning of certain property located at 12717 
Lawrence Road, Sterling, IL 61081. 

Upon receipt of the request that the City consider the matter, it was timely 
referred to the City Plan Commission.  The Plan Commission met on January 10, 2019.  
The petitioners were not present to provide any additional information.  The City 
Administrator, Robbin Blackert, also was present and made a presentation regarding 
concerns related to the proposed zoning classification of the property.  In particular, that 
the proposed rezoning of the property from R-1 residential to B-1 business was 
incompatible with the County’s adopted comprehensive plan.  The property in question is 
located exclusively in an R-1 residentially zoned area, and is exclusively surrounded by 
A-1 zoned agricultural land.  According to the County’s adopted comprehensive plan, the 
property is located in a rural transition area and does not identify B-1 zoning districts as 
consistent with the County’s intent for rural transition property.  Instead, the County’s 
future land use strategy is to continue existing uses, including rural uses, until more urban 
development is market-feasible.  There are no B-1 zoned properties anywhere near this 
property as it is exclusively surrounded by R-1 and A-1 zoning districts.  Adoption of the 
contemplated zoning change would, in the City’s opinion, further constitute spot zoning. 



Pursuant to the recommendation of the Plan Commission, the City Council voted 
to object to the application for rezoning on February 5, 2019.  It is the opinion of the City 
that the proposed rezoning of the property, where located, is incompatible with the 
County’s adopted comprehensive plan.  Furthermore, rezoning the property to B-1 would 
not be proper, as it is located in an area surrounded by A-1 and R-1 zoned properties. 

Finally, the petitioners were not present at the January 10, 2019 Plan Commission 
meeting.  This affected the Plan Commission’s opportunity to clarify any outstanding 
questions and to have the petitioners address its concerns.  Without the ability to discuss 
these issues and have a full understanding of the contemplated uses, the City cannot 
endorse the application for rezoning when located within its extraterritorial jurisdiction. 

Please note the City’s objection to the rezoning application and continue to keep 
us informed as matters progress. 

Very truly yours, 

William B. Wescott, Mayor 
City of Rock Falls 
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